

## State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

BOB MARTIN Commissioner

CHRIS CHRISTIE

Governor

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor Mail Code 401-02C
Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program
Bureau of Recycling and Planning
P.O. Box 420
Trenton, NJ 08625-0420
Tel. # 609-984-3438
Fax. # 609-633-1112
www.state.nj.us/recyclenj

DEC 1 8 2012

Larry Zaayenga Solid Waste Coordinator Hall of Records Annex One East Main Street Freehold, NJ 07728-1255

Dear Mr. Zaayenga:

The Department of Environmental Protection's Solid and Hazardous Waste Program is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Monmouth County Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated December 17, 2012. The December 17, 2012 request for administrative action proposes County Plan inclusion of Reliable Wood Products who is operating through a lease agreement with Mazza & Sons at their Tinton Falls facility to temporarily expand their wood chip storage area onto part of Block 138, Lot 1 in the Township of Tinton Falls. This administrative action will remain effective through August 31, 2013.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 14., the temporary expansion of a wood chip storage area constitutes an approvable administrative action. Therefore, this request is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility for the above noted operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. N. Ali of my staff at (609) 984-9773 or email at <a href="mailto:najwa.ali@dep.state.nj.us">najwa.ali@dep.state.nj.us</a>.

Sincerely,

Robert Goodwin, Supervising Environ. Specialist

Bureau of Recycling and Planning